

Volume 15 Issue 11 August 2015

LUB OFFICERS

President Jerry Reese

636 949-0100 President-Elect

Jeff Marion

636 443-4032

Vice President

Allyson Malek

314 249-6045

Secretary

Laura Whitehead 636 541-3442

Treasurer

David Borgmeyer

636 723-0275 Past-President

Mark Cook

636 724-4737

BOARD MEMBERS

(Two-year Term)

Roger Denne

314 630-7442 Paul Hauser

636 946-8280

Larry Kraft

636 447-3093

(One-year Term)

Jean Kent

636 946-1331

Gerry Prinster

314 973-2928

Dale Westby

636 724-7693

STERN MO. DISTRIC

OFFICERS

Governor

Helen B. Niemira miemira@sbcglobal.net Secretary-Treasurer

Loretta Kelly

Lorettakelly21@gmail.com Lt. Governor, Zone 8

John Oberlohr

jono5539@yahoo.com

EDITOR Roger Deppe 314 630-7442

arogerd@sbcglobal.net

Asst. Editor Jean Kent

636 946-1331

jeanietravel@charter.net

Mailing Address Optimist Club - St. Charles

P.O. Box 234

St Charles MO 63302

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

meetings.

board meeting was the fact that we do New Car location, 2727 West Clay. not have enough people to work at some of our events. If you have any suggestions, please pass them on to me as we will be discussing this in the near future. We have gained some new members, but we still need people to sign up and participate at the events.

As we start to move toward the end of my year as president, I want to say thanks to everyone who has made my job easier. We have some great people in our club and I thank everyone for your assistance.

Jerry

SCHOOL SUPPLIES

This year the Board has decided to allocate our School Supply budget line item for backpacks for elementary children in the Orchard Farm and St. Charles School districts.

PUNDMANN CAR SHOW

August is a great month for our club. This Saturday (8/1) from 9:00 am to 3:00 On August 1st we will help out with the pm, Pundmann Ford is hosting the Mustang Car Show at Pundmann's Mustang Club's Annual Event. Our club main facility on West Clay. Then on to is assisting by serving refreshments the big event, The Festival of the Little during the festivities as a thank you for Hills held on August 20,21, & 22. their support during our cookout at the Please let us know if you can work any Quick Lane show in May. Several of these events as we need every members have volunteered to help. Drop member to show up and help. Mark by and view the display of cars and will have sign-up sheets at the several thank the Mustang Club members for their past support of our club. Note: The One of the topics that came up at our Mustang Club Show is at the Pundmann

COUNTY FAIR THANK-YOU

Dale Westby would like to thank all the workers who volunteered this year with the beer booth.

Dave Borgmeyer, Mark Cook, Ernie Dempsey, Joe Gegg, Larry Kraft, Rich Krill, Sharon North, Gerry Prinster, Rick Pundmann, Shelly Reuther, Steve Skodak, Carl Sandstedt Chairman - Dale Westby

FESTIVAL OF THE LITTLE HILLS

The club will continue to serve the public at our usual spot at Jefferson and Main. Sign-up sheets are available at the noon meetings. Many volunteers are needed to make this event profitable for the club.

INSTALLATION BANQUET

Incoming President, Dr. Jeff Marion, THAT YOU HAVE has announced that this year's Installation Banquet will be held at Pio's on Wednesday, September 23rd at 6:30 p.m. Mark your calendar to share in the accomplishments of 2014-2015 and learn about the plans for the new year.

BIRTHDAYS

Earl Cullom 8/10

Jerry Reese 8/21

Ralph Sundemeier 8/21

Fred McGinley 8/24

Dave Borgmeyer 8/25

Mary Reese 8/26

ANNIVERSARIES

Bob/Jan Beckman 8/2

Rick/Marge Pundmann 8/10

Pat/Kathie McDonnell 8/11 Larry/Lea Kraft 8/16

Shelly/Dennis

Reuther-Beaver 8/29

NOON MEETINGS

Tuesday 8/4

Tuesday 8/11

Tuesday 8/18

Board Meeting @ 1:00

Tuesday 8/25

COMING EVENTS

August

Pundmann Car Show August 1 Festival of Little Hills August 21,22,23

September

Installation Banquet September 23

PROMISE YOURSELF TO **GIVE SO MUCH** TIME TO THE **IMPROVEMENT OF YOURSELF** NO TIME TO **CRITICIZE** OTHERS.

